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2020 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   SB395ER 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: McPike 

 

3.  Committee: Passed Both Houses 

 

4. Title: Eliminates residency requirements for persons seeking a retail license 

 

5. Summary:  The proposed bill eliminates the one-year residency requirement for the issuance 

of a retail license.  

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Final (see Item #8) 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  In the 2019 Supreme Court Case Tennessee Wine and Spirts v. Thomas 

(Docket #18-96), the Supreme Court ruled Tennessee’s 2 year durational residency 

requirement applicable to retail liquor store license applicants violates the commerce clause 

and is not saved by the 21st Amendment.  Based on the Supreme Court’s ruling, the proposed 

legislation would eliminate Virginia’s one-year residency requirement. 

 

 According to the Alcoholic Beverage Control Authority (“ABC”), the proposed bill has no 

fiscal impact on agency operations. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  ABC 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

11. Other Comments:  None 

 


